
Police Department Update 

Council Meeting April 

Radios- 

Encryption mandate coming down for our radios, will cost us about 1200 per radio. 

Recruitment and Hiring- 

Shelby Sobeski will be starting the Police academy on Apr. 29th All the Paperwork has been sent in for 

the grant paying her way. The 24k should be here around the second week of June.  

HUMVEE- 

The Humvee has had the old lettering removed and was restriped. A siren speaker and box, 6 new LED 

lights and a full sized light bar have been acquired and installed. 

Grants- 

The Department was working with Linnea on 4 grants to help purchase equipment.  

GUNS- 

We have gotten a solid quote for our guns and it is only going to cost 200 dollars to get the guns.  Next 

step is working on holsters. 

PD Spring Break Event- 

Despite the weather being a bit sketchy, we had a successful turnout and were able to provide a fun and 

engaging experience for all the families who attended. This event was organized and executed without 

incurring any cost to the city. Plans are to make this event an annual tradition and aim to expand it in 

the future. 

 


